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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Quarterly Business Meeting
September 13, 2009
We Protect Southwest Virginia
13 September, 2009
The Spring Quarterly Business meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Sunday, 13 September, 2009 at the Martinsville Fireman’s Cabin in Martinsville, VA.
The business meeting was called to order at 13:00 hours by President Jennifer Redd. The invocation was given by Mr. Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President Jennifer Redd of the Radford Fire and Rescue Department welcomed everyone in attendance. 

Welcome: To Martinsville FD – Leon Reed on behalf of their fire chief and department welcomed everyone and having us there.

Reports:
President:
President Jennifer Redd offered the following report:

· Welcomed everyone.

· Wanted to thank everyone for coming and being there.

· Thank Martinsville FD “Leon” for cooking a nice dinner last night.

1st Vice President:
1st Vice President Jeremy Williams offered the following report.
· No Report – Not Present
2nd Vice President:
2nd Vice President Marshall Lewis offered the following report.

· Thank Martinsville FD for cooking a great lunch.
Treasure:
· No Report – Nor Present 

· Assist Treasure Potsie Smith gave the Treasure Report – as of September 13, 2009 total    of $5159.25 in the account.

· Motion on the floor by Mike Moles to approve the Treasure’s Report

· Second by Leon Reed
· Motion voted and passed.
Secretary:
Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· No Report – Not Present

· Assist Secretary Mark Smith reminded the association of the 2nd due notices going out at the last meeting and that some of the dues are still due.
Chaplin:
No Report

Sgt. At Arms:
No Report

Historian:
Historian John Campbell offered the following report:

· Wanted to thank Martinsville FD for cooking the great lunch we had ate today.

Executive Committee:

· Wanted to thank everyone for coming. No Report

Legislative Committee:
Mr. Mike Moles offered the following report:

· Wanted the assoc to know that he has attended several different meetings since the last meeting. Talk about the budget cuts that could come and affect the fire departments in the association.

· There’s a 26 million dollar budget cut that’s be looked at. If passed this could affect our training, ATM and the VDFP Fire Safety money.

· Talked about David Bailey lobbyist for the Southside and Southwest Association on having his registration fee waved for the association as long as he lobbyist for the association.
· A motion on the floor by Mike Moles to have the assoc wave his fee.

· Second by Leon Reed 

· Motion voted and passed.

Membership Committee:
Mr. Page Brockenbrough offered the following report:

· There are about 70 departments in the assoc

· Talked about the letter that was sent out by Curtis Witt on behalf of Steve Hall regarding the dues not being paid and asking for help from these departments to make the association better and stronger as one. The letter that was sent out was asked to be read. Assist Secretary Mark Smith read the letter dated January 12, 2009 to the membership.

· Talked about maybe sending out another letter trying to see about getting the word out about the assoc with the departments that are no responding and paying there dues, or maybe trying by contacting them by phone or visiting each department that hasn’t paid and seeing if there was anything the assoc could do on getting them to rejoin the association.
Training Committee:
Mr. Roy Redd offered the following report:

· Talked about the Wise Regional School this passed weekend September 12, 13 2009. Great attendance and just about every class were full this year.

Welfare Committee:
No Report

By-laws Committee:
Mr. Martin Keffer  offered the following report:

· Talked about revamping the Executive Committee Meetings to only having the ones on the Executive Board to attend the meetings. There have been others attending the meetings that weren’t on the board. 

Rules and Contest Committee:
Mr. Danny Yopp offered the following report:

· Talked about how the assoc was down to about 25 members completing at the last convention, and how it was down from the previous years. Looking at and trying to find ways to get other members of the association to compete.

Ways and Means Committee:
No Report
Web Page Committee:
No Report
Scholarship Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· David Akers advised as of right now that there was only enough money for 1 scholarship.

· Wanted to thank Mark and Wendy Bowery for there support and helping keep the scholarship going.

Convention Study Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· Committee has met a couple times already and everything is moving right along.

· Still working with the Holiday Inn and getting a few more things worked out.

· Advised to pre-register this year a month ahead of time this year. The late fee charge will go into effect this year, with no exceptions. 

· Advised money is already coming in for the 2010 convention.

· If you have any questions or comments please contact Mr. David Akers at dakers815@aol.com
Old Business
No old business at this meeting.
New Business
Steve Hall wanted to congratulate the EMS competition team that completed at State for bring home 1st place. Team consisted of Forest and Jenn Redd, Mike Hutchinson, Brian Horne and Brad Woolwine.  

Congratulations to the other department that completed with the other competitions as well, there were a few departments that place in the top 3 and some trophies brought back.

Mike Moles has been ask to join and represent the Southwest Association on the VA Fire Service Council, with the first meeting being held in October of this year.

Jenn Redd talked about some hands on training that was available and a good opportunity to get some hands on with bombs and explosives. 

· Incident Response To Terrorist Training – New Mexico Bomb School –

· It’s an all paid for expense training, they pay for it all. Motel, Food and Travel Arrangements.

See Jenn for the pre application to take to class.

A resolution was discussed about the FF1 and where things stood with it as of now. 

· FF1 will consist of 144 hrs of class room with hands on along with 32 hrs of Hazmat consisting of 176 hrs total to complete the course. A resolution has been forward to the Fire Service Board for a vote on the certain amount of training that could be thought on line for this course. The Fire Service Board will vote on this in October. 

The meeting was adjourned at 15:00 with Mr. Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.
Thanks to the members of the Martinsville Volunteer Fire Department for hosting the meeting and serving lunch.
The next meeting will be Sunday, January 10, 2010 at the Narrows Volunteer Fire Department in Narrows, VA. at 1:00 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Mark smith

Assist Secretary

Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

msmith@blacksburg.gov 
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